From: Shaw, Eric [EricShaw@paulhastings.com]

Sent: Friday, October 15, 2010 8:10 AM

To: !FHFA REG-COMMENTS Cc: institute@serenbe.com

Subject: Guidance on Private Transfer Covenants (No. 2010-N-11)

Dear Federal Housing Finance Agency ("FHFA")

Yesterday it was brought to my attention that FHFA is seriously considering prohibiting property transfer fees on mortgages made

through Fannie Mae, Freddie Mac and Federal Home Loan Banks on the grounds that such property transfer fees are often made

known to the buyers and sellers at the last minute, that the proceeds go into the pockets of the developer as additional profit and

that such fees do not render value to the property owners paying the fees or to the community in which the property is located.

I am writing to advise you that FHFA's concerns about the value or use of property transfer fees are absolutely wrong in the case

of communities that voluntarily agree to spend money to support the environment and the artistic values of the area where the

proceeds of the transfer fees are spent. Therefore, FHFA should NOT prohibit or restrict in any way transfer fees that are paid to

non profit IRC 501(c)3 organizations that carry out the purposes for which they are formed.

I live in a community, Serenbe in Chattahoochee Hills, Georgia, where a 1% transfer fee is charged on all sales, but for a purpose,

known well in advance by buyer and seller, that is extremely important and beneficial to the property owners and residents of

Serenbe. People such as my wife and I have bought homes at Serenbe because we wanted to be participants in a community that

values a healthy living environment and that supports and produces artistic endeavors such as painting, theater and other cultural

activities. WE knew when we bought our home at Serenbe that we were going to pay a 1% fee, and we were happy to do so because

we knew those funds would be spent for the purposes we valued, and such has been the case.

I understand there can be situations where transfer fees can be abused, but there are many communities such as Serenbe that tell

everyone up front what fees are being used for and who attract buyers to the community because of such a commitment.

Please do not throw the baby out with the bath water. Exempt all not for profit 501(c)3 or 501(c)4 organizations and conservancy

organizations from any prohibition such as you are considering. These organizations have in their applications to qualify as not

for profit organizations and certainly in the case of the Serenbe Institute which enriches the life of our community, that transfer

fees can increase real estate activity and can provide enormous value to property owners and to a community.

Thank you

Eric and Caroline Shaw

9060 Selborne Lane Serenbe Chattahoochee Hills GA 30268

IRS Circular 230 Disclosure: As required by U.S. Treasury Regulations governing tax practice, you are hereby advised that any written tax advice contained herein was not written or intended to be used (and cannot be used) by any taxpayer for the purpose of avoiding penalties that may be imposed under the U.S. Internal Revenue Code.

This message is sent by a law firm and may contain information that is privileged or confidential. If you received this transmission in error, please notify the sender by reply e-mail and delete the message and any attachments.

For additional information, please visit our website at www.paulhastings.com.